
   

 

 

THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO 

M E M O R A N D U M 

Date:  December 1, 2021 

To: Councilmember Monica Montgomery Steppe, Chair,  
     Public Safety & Livable Neighborhoods Committee 
Councilmember Raul Campillo, Vice Chair 
Councilmember Stephen Whitburn  
Councilmember Marni von Wilpert 

From: Brandon Hilpert, Chair, Commission on Police Practices 
  via Sharmaine Moseley, Interim Executive Director 
 

Subject: Commission on Police Practices’ Recommendations for Public Safety & 
Livable Neighborhoods Committee Consideration Regarding the 
Implementation Ordinance 

At our November 23, 2021 Commission on Police Practices ( Commission) meeting, 
the Commission voted unanimously to share the Commission’s recommendations 
regarding the Implementation Ordinance that will establish the Commission with 
the Public Safety and Livable Neighborhoods (PS&LN) Committee and then the full 
City Council for consideration.  

The attached list of recommendations was compiled based on feedback and 
community input from months of public weekly meetings held by our Ad Hoc 
Transition Planning Committee. The recommendations were discussed and approved 
by the full Commission last week. Also attached is an updated draft transition 
planning timeline for the Commission.  Please note that this draft timeline was 
previously shared with the City Council and is an evolving document for planning 
purposes only.   

The Commission wishes to thank the members of this Committee and its outside 
counsel for considering and incorporating nationwide best practices and 
community-based recommendations into the draft Implementation Ordinance 
document. 

The Commission respectfully requests an opportunity to receive and review the 
second draft of the Implementation Ordinance ten days prior to the Public Safety & 
Livable Neighborhoods Committee meeting where it will be considered.  
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The Commission believes strongly that public input and transparency is vital to the 
Commission being a trusted resource in the oversight of law enforcement. We look 
forward to continuing to work with you as the City finalizes the Implementation 
Ordinance and welcome the opportunity to discuss our recommendations further 
with you. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
BHilpert@sandiego.gov or Sharmaine Moseley, our Interim Executive Director at 
SMoseley@sandiego.gov.  

 
 
 
Brandon Hilpert, Chair  
Commission on Police Practices 
 

Attachments: List of Recommendations to PS&LN   
  Proposed Mapping of Investigation Procedures 

 Transition Planning Timeline for the Commission on Police Practices  
(DRAFT) 

   
cc:  Honorable Mayor Todd Gloria 

Jay Goldstone, Chief Operating Officer 
 Paola Avila, Chief of Staff 
 Matt Yagyagan, Deputy Director of Policy, Mayor’s Office 
 Henry Foster, Chief of Staff, D4 
 Michael Simonsen, Chief of Staff, D7 
 Jesus Cardenas, Chief of Staff, D3 
 Jamie Fox, Chief of Staff, D5 

Meyers Nave, Outside Counsel, PS&LN 
Chris Cameron, Outside Counsel, Commission on Police Practices 
Tiffany Harrison, Committee Consultant, D4 
Members of City Council 
Members of the Commission on Police Practices 
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